Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked for:
I am carrying out an evaluation of the Syrian Vulnerable Person Resettlement Programme and I would like some information about your council's participation in this programme. If possible, could I get information on how many individuals/families have been settled with the council. Also, was there any mental health screening carried out or offered as part of the programme? Are there any future plans to resettle more refugees, and will mental health screening be offered in the future?

15 families have been resettled though the Vulnerable Person Resettlement Programme (VPR) by Leicester City Council

All potential VPR families undergo a full health assessment prior to arrival to assess their physical and mental health.  This information is passed on to the participatory organisations prior to arrival. On arrival in Leicester all families are booked medical appointments for a full assessment of all of their medical needs
Leicester City Council have agreed to accept a total of 45 families through the VPR scheme over a period of 5 years. All individuals undergo a medical examination prior to their arrival to ensure that they are fit to travel. Information gathered about individuals physical and mental health is shared with participatory organisations prior to arrival.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

